
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 

         February 3, 2014 
 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, February 3, 2014, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Clay Cole, Council Member; Celene Davenport, 
Council Member; Derrick McElwaney, Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Donna Camp, 
Town Clerk.   
 
Also in attendance were: David Mundt, SafeBuilt; Daniel Langford, Jr., Mayor of Brooks; Jean Mitchell, 

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Lassetter, Eric Richards and Polly Garlington. 
 
Mayor Staley called the regular scheduled meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
 The Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the January 13, 2014 Council Meeting and the January 25, 2014 work session were 
reviewed and approved as written by unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Joe Bridges addressed the Mayor and Council about the bathrooms for his buildings and the one way 
street that is Sunset Drive.  See the attached notes from the meeting. 
 
The proposed town entrance sign needs to be worked on again.  Council Member Davenport suggested 
that the Council work on the design and hold a work session to discuss it further.  Eric Richards is 
working on the merchant signs.  Joe Bridges offered to help with the cost of the merchant signs. 
 
The website is still under construction.  Council Member Rhodes is currently the administrator of the 
website and has been updating the website with the proposed agenda and adopted minutes.  Eric 
Richards offered to take the Mayor and Councils pictures to put on the website. 
 
Public Comments –  

 Dan Langford – Discussed the sewer system that the Town of Brooks currently has in 
conjunction with Fayette County.  See notes attached to these minutes. 

 Michael Lassetter – Would like to help with the town signs.  Has connections to Elberton. 
 Polly Garlington – Would like to see the town work on the signs.  Gave pictures of sign to 

other municipalities.  
 
Polling of the Council – 

 Clay Cole – n/a 
 Celene Davenport – A neighbor has been going down the one way street the wrong way. 
 Keith Rhodes – n/a 
 Derrick McElwaney – n/a 

 
Clerks Comments – n/a 

 
Mayor’s Minutes – We have a lot of ordinances on the books and it’s hard to enforce all of them all the 
time.  When we get complaints, as we did with the Bridges buildings, we have to look into the 
complaint. 



 
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_____________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


